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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

DIAGNÓSTICOS DA AMÉRICA S.A., a corporation headquartered in the city of Barueri, state of 

São Paulo, at Avenida Juruá, nº 434, Alphaville, CEP 06455-010, enrolled with the National Registry 

of Legal Entities of the Ministry of Economy (“CNPJ/ME”) No. 61.486.650/0001-83 (“the Company” 

or “Dasa”), informs its shareholders and the market in general, in continuation of notice released to 

the market on November 18, 2021, the conclusion on this date of Dasa’s acquisition of (i) shares 

representing one hundred percent (100%) of the capital stock of MO HOLDING S.A. (“MO 

Holding”), a corporation, enrolled with the National Registry of Legal Entities of the Ministry of 

Economy (“CNPJ/ME”) No. 19.437.400/0001-97, headquartered at Avenida das Nações Unidas, 

nº 11.633, 7º andar, Brooklin Paulista, in the city and state of São Paulo, CEP 04578-901 and (ii) 

quotas representing one hundred percent (100%) of the capital stock of MANTRIS – GESTÃO EM 

SAÚDE CORPORATIVA LTDA. (“Mantris” and, when jointly with MO Holding, “Companies”), a 

limited liability company, enrolled with the National Registry of Legal Entities of the Ministry of 

Economy (“CNPJ/ME”) No. 19.381.564/0001-40, headquartered at Rua Guararapes, nº 2064, 7º 

andar, in the city and state of São Paulo, CEP 04561-004  (“Transaction”).  

 

Mantris provides occupational medicine and health integrated management services, it owns over 

two hundred (200) in company outpatient clinics and serves more than five hundred thousand 

(500,000) direct lives, totaling a Gross Operating Revenue (GOR) of one hundred, forty-four million 

Reais (R$144,000,000.00) in 2021. In turn, MO Holding is a pure holding that holds a majority 

interest in Mantris’ capital stock. 

 

As indicated in the notice to the market of November 18, 2021, the Company informs that the 

valuation report concluded that the Transaction shall be submitted to shareholders’ approval at the 

Shareholders Meeting. 

 

Lastly, the Company underlines that the Transaction is in line with its expansion plan, as well as it 

reiterates its commitment to keep shareholders and the market, in general, informed of the progress 

of the Transaction, and any other issue of market interest. 
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